
 

Dear Beloved  Brethren,         August 2025 

We pray and hope that this Prayer Letter finds you doing well.  

It is but a joy for Justine and me to have both Joas and Lemuel with us in Togo. They came on 

vacation for a couple of weeks. We are having good time with them. Eliel successfully 

completed his first year in engineering school at Foothill College, CA.  

 

We are so thrilled about what the Lord is doing in the ministry. In our last Prayer Letter, we 

wrote : « If our goal to make the concrete by August is achieved, it will be another miracle ». 

The concrete was made last week. We would like you to give thanks and glory to our 

marvelous God. We needed about $15,000 to make that concrete. Such an amount was 

actually unaffordable to us.  Unexpectedly, a Savior BC member came to me handling about 

$4,000 for the work. We began the work with that amount; then I received $2,000 from our 

Furlough account. Since we could not stop, we did all we could to make sure that the 

concrete was made. We came out with a debt believing that God will provide for its 

payment.    This building is to be used for Rock BC services, our Christian School Bible study, 

two offices and one school class. The debt reimbursement apart, we are praying for finished 

work such as cementation, fixing the doors, electrification, painting… We looking forward to 

using  the school facilities for camp ministry very soon when we will construct the restrooms 

and bathrooms. 



 We are currently making additional  

work on the first building. 

 

We are also thankful to the Lord for 

 providing for the teachers’ payment.  

 

 

 

 

 

Our next big challenge is to make the concrete for Conqueror BC by December. The 

estimated cost is $12,000. . So far we have raised about $5,000.. We know it is beyond our 

reach, but trust the Lord for another miracle knowing that with the Lord nothing is 

impossible when it is His will. Please let us pray and trust the Lord.  

 

We have eight minutes’ ministry update in a Power Point video, please take time to watch it.  

Please click here to watch it on Youtube : https://youtu.be/kiNUGWRQzIM 

Thank you very much for being our partner in this mission’s work in Togo.   

The Laodima Family  

 


